
 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA                                                                                                               Edmund G. Brown Jr., Governor 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

505 VAN NESS AVENUE                                                                                                                                                                                             

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298 

 

September 24, 2015 

 

Ms. Alissa Turner, PE 

Trisage Consulting 

5418 Longley Lane, Suite A 

Reno, NV 89511 

 

Subject:  Minor Project Refinement Request (MPRR) #1- Temporary Work Areas- 625 

and 650 Line Electrical Upgrade Project (Application No. 10-08-024) 

 

Dear Ms. Turner: 

On September 22, 2015, Liberty Utilities (CalPeco Electric) LLC, submitted a Minor Project Refinement 

Request (MPRR) to the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) to use a temporary work area 

associated with installation of Pole 291098 and a temporary work area for wire stringing adjacent to Pole 

291087, as described in the MPRR request. The CPUC voted on March 26, 2015 to approve the 625 and 

650 Line Electrical Upgrade Project (D. 15-03-020). The Commission decision approving the Permit to 

Construct (PTC) authorizes Energy Division staff to approve requests by Liberty Utilities for minor 

project refinements. The decision states that minor project refinements may be approved by the Energy 

Division so long as such minor project refinements are located within the geographic boundary of the 

study area of the EIR and do not, without mitigation, result in a new significant impact or a substantial 

increase in the severity of a previously identified significant impact based on the criteria used in the 

environmental document; conflict with any mitigation measure or applicable law or policy; or trigger an 

additional permit requirement. 

 

This letter documents the CPUC’s thorough evaluation of all activities covered in MPRR #1and that the 

changes requested in MPRR #1 are allowed pursuant to the Commission decision issuing the PTC. In 

accordance with the MMCRP, the MPRR was reviewed by CPUC to confirm that no new impacts or 

increase in impact severity would result from the requested activities.  

 
Sincerely, 

 

/s/Michael Rosauer 

_____________________________  

Michael Rosauer 

CPUC Environmental Project Manager 

cc: S. Eckardt, Dudek 

 A. Shaffer, Dudek 

 R. Salgo, Liberty Utilities 

 


